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Overregulation

SALGA’s second key concern is about the existence of parallel 
sets of regulations containing competency requirements for 
senior managers in local government. One set is issued by 
DCoG in terms of the Systems Act, and another by National 
Treasury in terms of the Municipal Finance Management Act 
(MFMA). 

SALGA argued that this amounts to duplication as both 
regulate the same issue. The Treasury’s regulations deal 
with more than just financial competencies and therefore, 
from 1 January 2013, two sets of secondary legislation from 
different departments will be regulating the competency 
requirements of senior managers in local government. 

SALGA argued that, at best, this is gross overregulation 
and further, it more than likely encroaches on the 
institutional integrity of local government and is thus 
unconstitutional. They proposed, as we have done elsewhere 
(see LGB 13(1) page 16), that a single, comprehensive and 
coherent competency framework be developed for the local 
government sphere, which encompasses all competency 
requirements for senior managers.

Remuneration framework

Regulation 36 provides that the upper limit of the total 
remuneration package of senior managers for a financial year 
must be determined by the Minister of CoGTA before March 
of the coming financial year, after consultation with the 
Minister for Public Service and Administration, the MECs, 
and organised local government. The Minister must take into 
consideration: 

(a)	the classification of municipalities according to grades; 
(b)	the respective role, status, duties, functions and 

responsibilities of the municipality; 

(c)	the different categories or types of municipalities, 
having regard to their respective powers, duties and 
functions; 

(d)	the gross income, the area of jurisdiction and the nature 
of settlement of each municipality; 

(e)	the affordability of different levels of remuneration of 
municipal staff; 

(f)	the current principles and levels of remuneration in 
society in general; 

(g)	the need for the promotion of equality and uniformity 
of salaries, allowances and benefits for equal work 
performed; 

(h)	the provision of uniform norms and standards 
nationally to address disparities; and 

(i)	 inflationary increases. 

In this regard, SALGA argued that it is legally questionable 
for the Minister to unilaterally determine the remuneration 
of local government managers ahead of the introduction of 
the single public service, particularly when no scientific basis 
for the framework exists and when it appears to be guided by 
vague and irrelevant criteria. 

If this is a response to the public’s anger about managers’ 
remuneration, SALGA contended that this anger relates 
to managers’ perceived lack of competence and not their 
remuneration per se. If the competency framework results 
in highly qualified and competent senior managers, then 
remuneration is unlikely to remain an issue. 

In the light of the re-emergence of the discussion about 
a single public service, the insistence on the limitation of 
salaries for senior managers in local government could be 
construed as an attempt to introduce and pre-empt certain 
elements of the single public service ‘through the back 
door’, without proper consultation with organised local 
government.
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